
    
 
   Briefs from the April 17, 2017 
  Meeting of the College Council 
 
 

 

Hot Topics 

 The first floor of the B Building is open today following its renovation as part of the Campus 
Renewal projects.  The second floor and cafeteria projects have begun and will be 
completed in August, before the start of the fall semester.   

 
Academic Senate 

 Michael Flaherty highlighted reports received at Academic Senate as follows.  Curriculum 
reported that English and Rhetoric have updated testing requirements, and Math will be 
updated in May.  Academic & Scholastic Standards continues to work on the finals schedule.  
Academic Support continues its work on ensuring that all faculty who teach developmental 
courses have a peer mentor.  Campus Quality expressed concern about how online and 
courses using Blackboard will be assisted next year.  Dr. Flaherty was the sole nominee for 
Academic Senate President.   
 

Student Success 

 Shelley Tiwari reported that the agenda for the Achieving the Dream Coaches Visit on May 1 
and 2 has been finalized and is available on Blackboard. 

 College Council received a presentation on COL 102, which has been revamped and includes 
a financial literacy piece and success navigator tool at the front end.  A new COL 102 policy 
is being developed to be presented to the Board of Trustees in May/June.   

 
Old Business 

 Assurance Argument Update – Pamela Perry informed Council that the Criterion Teams are 
developing their recommendations, which are due at the end of April.  Council members 
were invited to stop in at a celebration for Criterion Teams scheduled on Tuesday, May 9 
from 11 am – 1 pm in R-221.  Drafting of the Assurance Argument is in progress and 
chapters should be coming forward in June, July, and August.   

 
Other 

 Annual Retirement & Recognition Event – President Moore encouraged Council to attend 
the Retirement & Recognition event on May 4; details were emailed to the campus 
community today. 
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